
VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO 
PARKS, FACILITIES AND BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

JUNE 3, 2019 MEETING 
MINUTES 

 
 

ATTENDEES: 

 Kathleen Hale 

 Kathleen Esposito 

 Lloyd Nagle 
 
MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER at 10:00 AM.   
 
The Minutes for the April meeting of the Committee were incorrectly sent out instead of the 
May Minutes.  The correct Minutes for May have been sent out, and will be reviewed for the 
next meeting, along with the June Minutes. 
 
SERVICE DIRECTOR’S REPORT: 

 Power washing and painting of Village Hall: Two quotes have been submitted for the 
work, and two other companies have been contacted.  The Committee instructed the 
Service Director to prepare the collected bids to present to Council at its next meeting. 

 Power washing of the roof of the Park Pavilion: Three contractors have submitted bids 
for the project.  A fourth has been recommended by the Village Engineer, and the 
Service Director will contact that company to solicit a bid.  The Committee instructed 
the Service Director to prepare the collected bids to present to Council at its next 
meeting. 

 The donation by resident and Council Rep Terry Hemmelgarn of a refurbished John 
Deere riding mower has been gratefully accepted by the Village and the Service 
Department.  It will be put to good use. Thank you, Terry. 

 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 

 Parks Calendar, as revised, has been submitted for inclusion with the Village Newletter, 
which should be going out to the printer today. 

 The Committee wishes to thank Eagle Scout Mitchell Chapic for a job well done in 
restoring and installing the historical Bentleyville school bell and the door of Village Hall. 
An explanatory plaque installed with the bell does valuable service in maintaining and 
communicating the history of Bentleyville. 

 The Committee discussed the plantings carried out by the Garden Club of Bentleyville at 
Daffodil Hill.  We will discuss with resident Tammi Munson, who supervised the 
plantings, to confirm what plants have been added.  Additional plants may be purchased 
and planted to supplement those plantings. 



 
THE MEETING WAS ADJOURNED AT 10:27 AM. 
 
The next meeting will be held July 10, 2019. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kathleen Hale 
 


